

OSLER SCHOOL NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS

"Learning, Growing.....Together"

Principal: Ms. Audrey Kampen Vice-Principal: Mr. Glenn Key

Phone: 239-2077

Web: www.spiritsd.ca/osler

June 8, 2015

DATES TO REMEMBER

Wed. June 10 to Fri. June 12 Redberry trip (Gr. 7-9).

Friday, June 12

WOMV at VCA (Gr. 4-6).

Tuesday, June 16

WOMV alternate date.

Friday, June 19

Gr. 9 Commencement.

Thursday, June 25

Awards Assembly, 1:15 pm.

Friday, June 26

Final day of classes for students. BBQ and Play Day.

Friday, June 26

Progress Reports issued (Gr. 1-9).

June 29 and 30

Teacher preparation time. No school.

Awards Day

Our annual school Awards Assembly will be held **Thursday**, **June 25**, beginning at 1:15 p.m. in the gymnasium. Parents and community are welcome to attend.

Dear Parents,

We have entered the very exciting month of June. Our Division 3 track meets are over and our teams did very well with two students qualifying for provincials. What a great opportunity for two of our Grade 9 students. Our school track meet was held on Wednesday. What a perfect day! Great attitudes from our competitors, great help from our Grade 8 and 9's and an awesome turnout of parents helped us on the road to perfection. Lots of sun, a little breeze and not too much heat completed the 'perfection.' There are some students who will be going on to the WOMV meet on June 12th. As well many classrooms are going on their year end field trips and our Division 3 students have their semiannual camp at Redberry.

In the midst of our planning for next year, we received some sad news regarding our school facilities. The sad news is that our music portable which has been the home to many band and choir rehearsals over the years was inspected by engineers and was deemed to be unsafe for use by staff and students. We are currently examining short term and long term options for storage and for a useable space for staff and students.

I am looking forward to seeing many of you at our awards assembly on June 25 and/or at our school year windup BBQ and play day on June 26th.

If you have any compliments, questions or concerns please do not hesitate to talk to your child's classroom teacher, Mr. Key or myself.

Yours in education, Ms. Kampen

'School's Out' BBQ Fundraiser

Friday, June 26, 2015, 11:00 - 12:30

Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Drinks and Treats will be available
Parents and Community Members are invited to
join us for lunch!

Moving?

Parents, please let us know if your children will not be back in September. We need this information in order to plan for the new school year.

Progress Reports

The final progress report of the year will be sent home with students on the last day of school which is **Friday**, **June 26.** If you and your family are not available to pick up progress reports on June 26th, you can write a note in your child's planner requesting that your child's progress report be sent home with another student.

PE Clothing

A note went last week with all students in grades 3-8 regarding PE clothing for the fall.

If you are planning on ordering new clothing, payment does not need to be made until September. Clothing will be available next week for students to try on sizes if needed. All grade 3 students will try on clothing during the day and a note will be sent home with students regarding sizes of t-shirts and shorts.

<u>Please send these forms in to your student's homeroom teacher by Friday, June 19th, whether you are planning on ordering new clothing or not.</u> It will aid in our record keeping and ordering process.

Please contact Mrs. Milnthorp with any questions you have regarding school clothing.

It was a great weekend for Central Valley at the SHSAA Track and Field Provincials in Yorkton this last weekend.



Our Osler athletes competed well. Nick F. finished 25th overall in hurdles. Matt K. finished 10th overall in long jump and his relay team finished 5th in a close final. Congratulations boys!

2015-2016 School Calendar

You can find next year's school calendar on the Prairie Spirit School Division website, www.spiritsd.ca.

Redberry Bottle Drive

A big thanks goes out to our school and Osler community for their bottle donations in support of our grade 7-9 Redberry Trip. Funds raised from this spring bottle drive were just over \$2,100.00!!!!

Huge thanks goes out to Sandi and Larry Arnason, as well as Melodie Peters for taking the bottles in to Sarcan. Thanks again for your support!

Grade 1-5 Swim Program

We have concluded another year of what we consider to be a very important component of our physical education program. Thank you for your support of, and a huge high five to the parent volunteers who helped supervise the change rooms—we couldn't do it without you!

The key to continued success is feedback, and we will be asking you for yours. This will come in the form of an email sent by your child's teacher, and will also include a breakdown of the finances of running these lessons.

Glenn Key Vice Principal

Track Meet Thank You's!

Thanks to the wonderful timers we had on the finish line: Amanda Kirby-May; Brett Wiebe; Alicia Walter; Melanie Harms, Jennifer Doak; Jennifer Rowan.

Lost and Found

PARENTS, please stop by the Lost and Found box in the front lobby to claim your children's misplaced items. The box is filled with many quality items.

We will be donating unclaimed items to charity.

Canada Day Celebrations in Osler Wednesday, July 1

- * Pancake Breakfast
- * Parade
- Plastic Bat and Ball Tournament
- Food Booths
- * Fire Department Competition
- * Dunk Tank
- * Family Bingo
- * Bouncy Castles
- * Cotton Candy and Sno-Cones
- * Talent Show
- * Cake
- Fireworks

